
During its regular meeting on November 28, 2023, the Everett Public Schools Board of Directors did
the following:
The meeting opened at 4:30 p.m.
LAND ACKNOWLEDGMENT
Director Hirman provided a land acknowledgment.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Washington Art Education Association (WAEA) announced their 2023 Art Educator of the Year
award winners, with two of the six educators from Everett Public Schools (EPS). Andrea Aguilera,



art teacher at Jefferson Elementary School was named Elementary Art Educator of the Year and
Tami Coffman, visual and performing arts facilitator P-12, was named Supervision and
Administration Art Educator of the Year.

The board of directors honored the contributions of outgoing board member Pam LeSesne and
shared their appreciation and gratitude for her service. She has been on the board since 2011.

Superintendent Saltzman's introduction
Director Pam LeSesne's farewell comments
Recognition video and summary of 12 years of service

The school board heard the superintendent’s report which included
a curriculum adoption, AP honor roll and the end of the milk
shortage.

Director Mitchell shared some memories and gratefulness for Director LeSesne. She noted the
passion Director LeSesne has for the arts and how it has formed much of what we have in the
district today. She also shared the WSSDA conference was a very good time to welcome Director-
elect Atkins and become more acquainted. Director Hirman said it has been a true honor to work
with Director LeSesne. She also enjoyed WSSDA and the theme of focus and keeping the goals at
the forefront and appreciated the Everett team’s great presentation on cybersecurity. In addition,
she attended the Monroe Elementary Instructional Review (IR). Director Mason valued the time at
WSSDA and welcoming the two new board members. She shared the word “integrity” to de�ne the
12 years of Director LeSesne’s service. Director Rewolinski acknowledged he hasn’t known
Director LeSesne very long but could see she has been a force for good and encouraged her to
continue to be that force for good. He appreciated the collaboration at the WSSDA conference.

https://youtu.be/dkvL6M6EK9k?si=JtkWIH0wiZgJtKY9
https://youtu.be/vrtYqzz6WRk
https://youtu.be/hLXpgYo1_H8
http://chrome-extension//efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https:/go.boarddocs.com/wa/waesd/Board.nsf/files/CXU3MM078E8A/$file/Superintendent's%20Report%2020231128.pdf


Student Representative Gilbertson appreciated being at the WSSDA conference as well. It was a
great opportunity, especially hearing Erin Jones. She shared the Everett High food drive was a great
success and the Winter Wonderland is Friday December 1. She thanked Director LeSesne for being
so supportive. Student Representative Kink said the WSSDA conference gave him the opportunity
to network with a lot of people and appreciated the district doing well with including student
voices and hope we can continue to do more. At Jackson they are decorating the school to make
the last three weeks festive and support their annual food drive. He congratulated Director
LeSesne for her retirement and thanked her for her positive energy. Director LeSesne thanked Brian
Beckley for his cybersecurity presentation at WSSDA. She also said Erin Jones (motivational
speaker) and Dana Miles (Washington teacher of the year) should be speakers at the school
district.

There were two public comments. There was a parent and a student who both spoke about North
Middle School lunches being too short.

Director Hirman shared the legislative update which contained information about the upcoming
session which begins January 8. One topic of great interest is the capital gains tax bill which
provides new funds the state will be able to keep and will be used for education. Some of these
funds are intended for early learning. Other bills we anticipate include one that would advance
salaries for paraeducators. There is also a bill that would require a computer class and there will
be an effort to remove the special education cap as well. There are many bills of interest we will
continue to watch. We cannot plan or predict any additional funds for anything until the session is
over.

FINE ARTS SPOTLIGHT PRESENTATION
The board was presented a brief overview of how our �ne arts programs help students to inspire,
achieve and thrive. Starting with our earliest learners in our pre-k programs through our high school
AP arts, students have an opportunity to engage in a variety of programming through music, visual
arts and drama. These opportunities help to support core learning and connect directly with our
priority student outcomes of ensuring students are prepared to succeed in college and career, as
well as strengthening student wellness, engagement and safety.
FOURTH QUARTER FINANCIAL UPDATE
The board of directors was provided a status report for each fund which included the most current
�scal activity by summary accounts. The presentation included more detailed information on
general fund year-to-date expenditure and revenue activity, a projected ending fund balance and
more.
REVIEW MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS
The board was presented monthly budget status reports for September and October 2023. This
included the most current �scal activity by summary accounts in state form F-198. In addition to
the required document, the �nance department provided more detailed information on general fund
(operating fund) year-to-date expenditure and revenue activity, a projected ending fund balance, a
cash at County report, and an investment summary.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:16 p m

https://go.boarddocs.com/wa/waesd/Board.nsf/files/CXU4JN0BCEDC/$file/Fine%20Arts%20Spotlight%20Presentation%2020231128.pdf
https://go.boarddocs.com/wa/waesd/Board.nsf/files/CXZVPJ81B611/$file/Fourth%20Quarter%20Financial%2020231128(2).pdf
https://go.boarddocs.com/wa/waesd/Board.nsf/files/CXZVPB81ADFE/$file/September%20and%20October%202023%20Financial%20Report%2020231128.pdf


The board meeting video from 11/28/2023 has been uploaded and is available on Vimeo and
YouTube.
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All policies and procedures are available online.

Everett Public Schools does not discriminate in any programs or activities on the basis of sex,
race, creed, religion, color, national origin, age, veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender
expression or identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal and provides
equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups. The following employees have
been designated to handle questions and complaints of alleged discrimination: Title IX/Civil
Rights Compliance O�cer and ADA Coordinator, Chad Golden, 425-385-4100; Section 504
Coordinator, Dave Peters, 425-385-4063.
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